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August 2 through August 9�

Sat., Aug. 1� 4:00p� SM� † Bernice Bauer�

� 6:00p � SR� † Cary Osborn�

Sun., Aug. 2� 8:30a � SR� SR & SM Parishioners�

� 11:00a� SM� † Be%y & Paul Welke�

� 1:00p� SM� † Fr. Varkey Joseph�

Mon., Aug. 3� ��� No Mass ����

Tue., Aug. 4� 8:00a� SR� † Donald Ida�

Wed., Aug. 5 � 8:00a� SM� † Members of Sullivan Family�

Thu., Aug. 6� 8:00a� SR� † Sue Weiss�

Fri., Aug. 7� ��� No Mass ����

Sat., Aug. 8� 4:00p� SM� SR & SM Parishioners�

� 6:00p� SR� † Nancy Flynn�

Sun., Aug. 9� 8:30a� SR� † Kathy Lindgren�

� 11:00a� SM� † Francis Maenner�

� 1:00p� SM� † Fr. Robert Mon9�

�

S�������� �� R��������������

�

� Thursday� 7:00�9:00p� SR (Parking Lot Drive�Up)�

� Saturday � 10:00a�12:00p  � SM (Parking Lot Drive�Up)�

�

E������	��� E���	����� � A
��������

�

� Tuesday � 5:00�9:00p  � SM�

� Thursday� 5:00�9:00p� SR�

�

B������� S��������� D��������

Please submit requested informa9on for the bulle9n to the parish 

office  by Sunday and requested inserts by Tuesday. Thank you.�



Message from Fr. Peter Kieffer�

My First Message to the Parishes�

�

Hello, St. Mary and St. Raymond Parishes!�

�

My name is Fr. Peter Kieffer, and I am the 

new half�9me Parochial Vicar at the two 

parishes, in addi9on to being the new 

Chaplain at Regis High School and Regis 

Middle School.  Fr. Sakowski asked me to 

write an ar9cle for the bulle9n this week-

end to introduce myself.  I was born and raised down in La 

Crosse.  My parents both s9ll live and work in La Crosse.  I have 

three older siblings: two older brothers and one older sister.  

They all are married.  I have seven nephews and one niece.  �

�

My home parish was Blessed Sacrament Parish in La Crosse.  I 

went to Catholic schools all my life.  I a%ended Blessed Sacra-

ment Elementary School, followed by Aquinas Middle and High 

School.  It was at Aquinas High School where I first heard the call 

from God to consider the priesthood.  To be honest, the thought 

of priesthood in9midated me at the 9me, so I decided not to 

pursue the priesthood immediately out of high school.�

�

AGer gradua9ng from high school in 2007, I went to college, 

eventually gradua9ng from St. Mary’s University in Winona, Min-

nesota, in 2012, with a Bachelor’s Degree in Philosophy.  While at 

St. Mary’s University I again heard the call from God to consider 

the priesthood, through the kind words of a priest I met in 

Winona.  AGer much prayer and discernment, I applied to begin 

forma9on for the priesthood for the Diocese of La Crosse and 

completed my first two years of forma9on for the priesthood at 

Immaculate Heart of Mary Seminary in Winona from 2010 un9l 

2012.�

�

In 2012 I con9nued forma9on for the priesthood at the Pon9fical 

North American College (NAC) in Rome, studying theology at the 

Pon9fical University of the Holy Cross, an Opus Dei university in 

Rome.  I studied in Rome from 2012 un9l 2014.  Fr. Guanella, Fr. 

Thelen and Fr. Sedlacek all were seminarians at the NAC while I 

was there.  One of the highlights from my 9me in Rome was be-

ing in St. Peter’s Square, when Pope Francis was elected to serve 

as pope.�

�

From 2014 through 2015 I returned to the United States to com-

plete a parish internship at St. Mary’s Parish in Marathon (near 

Wausau).  AGer my year at the parish internship, I asked Bishop 

Callahan if I could finish forma9on for the priesthood in the Unit-

ed States, and he kindly agreed.  From 2015 un9l 2017 I finished 

my forma9on for the priesthood at St. Francis de Sales Seminary 

in St. Francis, Wisconsin, near Milwaukee, comple9ng my theo-

logical studies at Sacred Heart Seminary and School of Theology 

in Hales Corners, Wisconsin.�

�

Bishop Callahan ordained me a priest of Jesus Christ on June 24, 

2017, at the Cathedral in La Crosse.  He first assigned me to serve 

as the Parochial Vicar at both St. Ma%hew and Holy Name of Je-

sus Parishes in Wausau, as well as the chaplain at Newman Cath-

olic Middle School in Wausau.  In addi9on to those assignments, 

the next year Bishop Callahan assigned me to serve also as chap-

lain at Newman Catholic High School in Wausau.  This past year I 

con9nued serving as Chaplain at Newman Catholic, while remain-

ing the Parochial Vicar just at St. Ma%hew’s.  All three years I 

helped with the Spanish�speaking ministry in Wausau, as well as 

serving as the Chaplain for the local Knights of Columbus council 

and the Chaplain for a local Domes9c Church circle, a new pro-

gram for married couples in the Diocese.    �

�

Don’t worry � I don’t work all the 9me!  In my free 9me I enjoy 

watching detec9ve shows, keeping up on current events in the 

world, and watching my favorite sports teams: the Wisconsin 

Badgers, Chicago Cubs and Minnesota Vikings.  There is a story to 

how that happened � feel free to ask me.  Some of my other hob-

bies include walking, playing volleyball and tennis, singing, play-

ing on the piano, learning other languages, and keeping up on my 

philosophy and theology studies.  I also enjoy watching old sit-

coms and spending 9me with family and friends.    �

�

I love being a priest, and I could not imagine being anything else.  

I am sure Fr. Sedlacek shared with you his sadness in leaving all 

of you for his new assignment near La Crosse.  To be honest, I 

had similar feelings when leaving my former assignment in 

Wausau.  I think it is good, though, for priests to have those feel-

ings, because it is a sign that we have been faithful to our call 

from the Lord to give of ourselves fully in service to the people 

whom we are called to serve.  That giving fully of ourselves some-

9mes results in sadness, when we need to say good�bye to those 

whom we have served.  However, it also brings us joy and peace, 

when the Lord calls us to a new place to serve and to call home.  

To be a priest means to enter fully into priestly ministry wherever 

the Lord leads us, and that is something I enjoy doing each and 

every day, and something I look forward to doing each and every 

day at St. Mary’s and St. Raymond’s.�

�

Be sure to introduce yourselves!  I look forward to mee9ng you. �

�

God bless,�

Fr. Peter�

Bap�sm: Parents should request the bap�sm of their in-

fants at least two months prior to the  an�cipated date of �

bap�sm.  A class for parents is required. See your parish 

website for more  informa�on, to download forms, and to 

see upcoming bap�smal class dates.�

�

Marriage: Our marriage program typically takes 8�12 

months to complete (6 months minimum). Couples seeking 

the Sacrament of Marriage should contact the pastor as ear-

ly as possible. A wedding date cannot be set un�l the con-

clusion of the first mee�ng with one of our priests.�

�

Anoin�ng of the Sick: Those who are seriously ill or have 

been sick for a long period of �me should receive the �

Sacrament of the Sick and Holy  Communion. Please call one 

Sacraments�



Saint Mary and Saint Raymond of Peñafort Parishes�

St. Mary’s Stewardship: Last Week�

Adults�����������������������������������������������$0.00�

Teens/Children��������������������������������$0.00�

Offertory (Plate)������������������������������$0.00�

Total Envelope & Plate������������������$0.00�

�

Capital Campaign ����������������������������$0.00�

Scrip�������������������������������������������������$0.00�

Thank you!�

St. Mary Parish News�

Volunteers Needed�

We need volunteers for every Mass. We 

cannot open our doors for any given 

Mass unless we have volunteers trained 

and scheduled to assist with sani9zing 

the church and with ushering.  With your 

help, we also hope to resume public daily 

Masses and First Saturday Masses soon!! 

Willing to help? Please contact Jacqueline 

Van Hemert at 715�855�1294, x 106.�

�

Church Open for Prayer�

St. Mary’s Church building is open from 

9:00a to 9:00p, Monday through Friday, 

for private prayer.  Please  prac9ce social 

distancing.�

�

Prayer Chain�

Please submit any prayer request to Janet 

Fox at generalbook@charter.net.�

S�. M���’� P����� S�����

�  stmarypar@gmail.com  �

Evangeliza�on & Faith Forma�on �

  �

    �  JacquelineEVanHemert@gmail.com �

Business & Finance�

�  bfirkusstraymond@gmail.com  �

P�#� T��� C��#������#��

Recep�on Desk (SM)�

  Shelli Julson             715�855�1294, x 100�

 �  StMaryRecAltoona@gmail.com  �

Sacred Music (SM & SR)�

  Sydney Alexander              715�828�1687�

 �  sydneyalexander94@gmail.com�

Marriage Prepara�on (SM & SR)�

   Kaylee Peikert         715�855�1294, x 142�

 �  Kaylee.Peikert@gmail.com�

Pastoral Outreach (SM & SR)�

  Carla Kostka         �   715�225�7419�

 �  kostkacarla@gmail.com  �

Family Faith Forma�on (SM)�

  Maria Ricciardi   715�855�1294, x 106�

     �  FaithForma9onSM@gmail.com �

Maintenance (SM)�

   Charles Thurner       715�855�1294, x 141�

 �  Stmarymaintaltoona@gmail.com        �

St. Raymond Parish News�

Volunteers Needed�

We hope soon to resume public daily 

Masses and to con9nue our weekend 

Masses.  We need volunteers for both.  

Willing to help? Want to learn more? 

Please contact Tom Falbo:�

tnfalbo@charter.net�

�

Church Open for Prayer�

Our church building is open for private 

prayer from 9:00a to 9:00p, Monday 

through Friday.  Please  prac9ce social 

distancing.�

�

Prayer Chain�

Please submit any prayer requests to 

Elaine Welin via  email:  ewel-

in327@gmail.com or call Diane Walker at 

715�286�5171. �

�

S�. R������’� P����� S�����

Parish Secretary (SR)�

  Carla Kostka                       715�877�3400�

 �  straymondparish@gmail.com�

Family Faith Forma�on (SR)�

 �  macallaghan115@gmail.com�

Business & Finance (SR & SM)�

�  bfirkusstraymond@gmail.com  �

Maintenance (SR)�

  Robert Grzyb                      715�492�9677�

 �  autobobs@outlook.com�

Sacred Music (SR & SM)�

  Sydney Alexander              715�828�1687�

 �  sydneyalexander94@gmail.com�

Marriage Prepara�on (SR & SM)�

  Kaylee Peikert         715�855�1294, x 142�

 �  Kaylee.Peikert@gmail.com�

Pastoral Outreach (SR & SM)�

  Carla Kostka         �   715�225�7419�

 �  kostkacarla@gmail.com  �

�

�

�

Senior Priest In Residence (SR)�

  Fr. John Schultz                  715�271�0018�

 �  schultzjohna@gmail.com�

New! Faith�Based 4�5 Year Old Preschool 

Program at St. Mary's Elementary School.�

Due to a recent change in the School Dis-

trict of Altoona's 4K program, St. Mary's 

Elementary School now has the oppor-

tunity� to offer its own faith�based 4�5 

year old preschool program!�

This brand�new preschool class will run 

on Mondays�Thursdays from 8:30 to 

11:30 a.m. Tui9on is $135/month.�

Your child will engage in play�based 

learning to prepare them for kindergar-

ten in a faith�filled environment.��

To learn more about this new preschool 

program at St. Mary's Elementary School 

in Altoona, or to schedule a private tour, 

please call (715) 830�2278.�

Learn more at�

h&ps://www.regiscatholicschools.com/

schools/4k�preschool/���

St. Mary’s Elementary School�

Catholic Schools will be Open!�

Our Catholic schools serve grades K�12. 

We plan to be open for in�person classes 

5 days a week during the 2020�21 school 

year, while coopera9ng with the health 

department to ensure the safety and 

health of everyone. Ample Financial aid is 

also available for families in need.�

Learn more today:�

www.regiscatholicschools.com�

St. Mary’s Stewardship: Last Week�

Adults����������������������������������������$5,381.00�

First Offering����������������������������������$30.00�

Offertory (Plate)���������������������������$340.00�

Total Envelope & Plate������������$7,713.00�

Thank you!�

�

S�22�#���3 Y��# C5�#65�

THANK YOU! Thank you to everyone who 

has con�nued to support our parishes 

through your weekly offering! We have 

had a good response even though we have 

not been in Church together! If you have 

ques�ons about how you can get your 

offering to Church, please feel free to call 

Bonnie Firkus at 715�533�0629.�

St. Raymond’s Stewardship: Last Week�

Adult Envelopes�������������������������$2980.56�

Offertory (Plate)���������������������������$215.00�

Total Envelope & Plate������������$3,480.56�

Works of Charity����������������������������$50.00�

Capital Campaign�������������������������$285.00�



Informa$on about Returning Safely to Public Masses�

Public Mass AND Social Distancing�

�

As we return to Mass, each of us has a serious moral duty to do our part to prevent COVID�19 from spreading, while also respec9ng 

emo9onal and spiritual needs and the centrality of the Eucharist in our lives. Unfortunately, this virus is not going away just yet. Any of 

us could be carrying the disease without knowing it. As we gather for Mass, we will be taking appropriate precau9ons:�

�

(1) No Obliga4on.�All of us are dispensed from our obliga9on to a%end Sunday Mass � probably for several weeks. No one is obliged to 

come, and for those who come, no one is obliged to receive Communion. If you are at risk, please be safe!�

�

(2) Wearing Masks and Washing Hands.�Our volunteers will be wearing masks and washing hands � for your protec9on and for the pro-

tec9on of all the people with whom you will come in contact.� We also encourage you to follow the recommenda9on of the Catholic 

Medical Associa9on and the Center for Disease Control by wearing a mask. But that is up to you. Whatever your own personal feelings 

about masks, please do not let something so simple as a piece of cloth cause you to cast judgment on a brother or sister in Christ.�

�

(3) Socially Distanced Sea4ng. Our team of trained ushers will seat everyone. We will limit ourselves to 25% capacity, and will keep 

each individual/household at least 6 feet apart from the next one. We expect that 50�70 people will fit safely in the church. If more 

than this amount choose to come, we plan to direct the overflow to the parish hall, where people will be seated a safe distance apart, 

and where they can par9cipate via live stream and be brought Holy Communion during Mass.�

�

(4) Limited Ministries.�We are limi9ng the number of people in the sanctuary. Over 9me, we will start scheduling in servers, lectors, 

Extraordinary Ministers, etc.�

�

(5) Communion Precau4ons.�The priest distribu9ng communion will wear a mask during that 9me, for your protec9on. The commun-

ion line will keep each household 6 feet apart as they wait. Hand sani9zer will be on hand both for communicants and for the minister. 

Please wait un9l you are dismissed into the communion line. Take your 9me and be reverent.�

�

(6) Holding Off on Congrega4onal Singing. Unfortunately, research is showing that singing propels our germs much like coughing or 

sneezing does. We will use instrumental music or one�person singing for now. One step at a 9me.�

�

(7) Sta4onary Offertory Basket.�We will not be passing any baskets. You can drop off your offering on the way into Church or on the 

way out�

�

(8) Dismissal A;er Mass.��When Mass is ended, our team of ushers will dismiss the people row by row. There will not be the opportuni-

ty to stay aGer Mass or to congregate or visit. Everyone will have to exit so that we can lock the Church and allow our cleaning crew to 

sani9ze everything.�

�

(9) Sani4zing. A crew of volunteers will sani9ze aGer Mass. It doesn’t take long, but is an important safety step. We need regularly 

schedules volunteers to do this. Please consider signing up!�

Have you heard of FORMED? It’s an amazing online collec9on of talks, videos, movies, Bible studies, books, and much more. Whether 

you are right at the beginning of your Faith journey or a lifelong learner, you’re sure to find something of interest to you. Any of our 

parish members can use it absolutely free of charge�thanks to the annual generosity of our Knights of Columbus councils.�

GeTng signed into FORMED is super easy from any device that has access to the internet:�

  (1) Go to www.formed.org�

  (2) Click “Sign Up” and then “I belong to a Parish or Organiza9on”�

  (3) Type in our parish code:  JR6NZW   (or just find St. Mary’s Altoona).�

  (4) Create your own login that you can now use any9me�

  (5) Start watching great Catholic content!�

Once again this program is absolutely free to you the parishioner, thanks to sponsorship from our Knights.�

If you need help seTng up a free FORMED account, please call or stop in your parish office and we’d be glad to help you out!�

Hundreds of Online Faith Resources for Free at FORMED.org�



Our New Director of Pastoral Ministry: Jon Jones�

My name is Jon Jones and I am a Tennessee na�ve.� I studied Biblical Languages 

and Spanish in college and have master’s degrees in educa�on and historical the-

ology. Benedic�ne values such as work, prayer, and stability have played a big 

role in shaping my spiritual life and my family. My goal in ministry is to lead oth-

ers into an encounter with Christ so that their hearts burn with desire for an ever 

greater communion with him like the disciples did on their way to Emmaus. My 

wife and I raise 5 children and we are very excited to come serve among you. I en-

joy reading, coffee, exploring nature, playing with my kids, and listening to music. �

From Fr. Sakowski: I am super excited to welcome Jon and his family to our parishes this weekend! We creat-

ed this posi2on way back in February and were deeply impressed with Jon during his interview. COVID�19 put 

the brakes on our planning, but we brought Jon in during June for in�person mee2ngs and we all agreed that this 

job is s2ll worth pursuing and that he is the right person for this job!�

As full�2me Director of Pastoral Ministry, Jon will coordinate our Pastoral Councils, enrich our Hispanic Ministry, 

build up small group offerings, teach people how to facilitate Bible studies, train and coach our recep2onist at 

both parishes, and supervise our part�2me communica2on coordinator in her efforts to unify our communica-

2ons (email, website, social media, displays, etc.). St. Mary’s will pay 85% of Jon’s salary, but St. Raymond’s will 

also contribute some and benefit much. People from both parishes have very much been apprecia2ng our grow-

ing small group ministries, and both parishes have sizeable Spanish�speaking popula2ons that need to be minis-

tered to.   I had much to think about this winter when both of our parish secretaries (Jessica Ferrer and Julie 

Graaskamp) no2fied me they intended to step aside.  We created this posi2on to meet the areas of greatest 

need if we want to grow as parishes.  I’ll share more in the weeks and months ahead. For now, welcome Jon!�


